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Balbardie Primary School Parent Council Meeting 
29th October 2020

1. Apologies:  Harry Cartmill, Clare Dignall, Marion McCallum, Jennifer Strang, Gillian Greenwell

2. Approval of previous minutes: Approved by Alison Currie

3. Head Teacher Report: Margaret Johns  
COVID-19: Following the positive COVID-19 case in the school, no further cases have been reported within the school. West Lothian is to move to Level 3 on Monday 2nd Nov which will require further preventative measures to be taken in school (yet to be advised), and existing measure to be tightened up for parents, pupils and staff.
School Communication: School will be sending out a monthly online newsletter to update families on events within school. The See Saw app has also been in use and will continue to be used by staff to update parents on class activities. 

4. Website & email:Claire Swan  Parents will be signposted to the appropriate medium to access information about the school including the school website where Claire has updated all the Parent Council sectionns. A new email for the parent council has been set up by Claire Swan for anyone to contact with ideas suggestions  (balbardieprimaryparentcouncil@gmail.com). 

5. Fundraising: Claire Swan The team have been busy coming up with many ideas to allow fundraising amidst the current COVID-19 situation. There has been discussion of using a school Paypal account that people can pay sponsorship money into directly, to avoid cash coming into school that requires quarantining.  Below are the ideas that have been decided upon;

A. Christmas Brochure of local businesses to replace the school Christmas Fayre. This aims to support local businesses and encourage parents to shop local. Businesses will be charged £20 for an A5 advert. The brochures will be printed and quarantined before distributing to children to take home at the end of November. 
B. Santa Skip – A- Thon. Mr Jeffries will be facilitating this sponsored skip, where the children can be sponsored to skip as much as possible whilst wearing santa hats, along to rock music. This will take place in December during school PE lessons. 
C. Sponsored Silence with British Sign Language Week (BSLW). Children will be learning some sign language during the week and have an hour long sponsored silence. This will take place during March 2021.
D. World Environmental Day. Children and parents can donate the money that they’d spend on commuting to school and walk or cycle instead. This will take place in June 2021.
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6. Parent Engagement: Marion Courtney Current Parent Engagement team is meeting on 13th Nov at 11-12am through zoom. And new members should get in touch with Marion Courtney. PEG have discussed holding parental video sessions helping parents to help children with home learning. Also setting up vlogs from each year group, which could be done by the children rather than the teacher, to allow parents to see what they are doing in class, as parents are not allowed in the school with the current situation. They were keen on the idea of collecting for a reverse advent calendar to collect food for local food banks, and a Christmas hamper.

7. Uniform Recycling: Dawn Roden All donated uniform has been washed, ironed, labelled and bagged. There is not a great deal as we did not collect uniform at the end of last term, however Dawn is keen to distribute what is available. There are also winter coats, so these will be distributed shortly to children who need coats. Some clothes sizes are not available, so a suggestion was made to request donations of  certain items lacking on the school Facebook page, or through other means. On Friday 6th November a stall will be set up in the front playground in the outdoor classroom from 11.30am for parents to collect larger sizes or uniform, and in the back playground with smaller sizes. 


8. 20 mph Enforcement around the school: Claire Swan Harry Cartmill has indicated that he will press on with getting the flashing 20mph sign outside the school fixed as a reminder to all to slow down.

9. Float Update: Janice Earl Summers As there will not be a gala day this coming year, fundraising will be put towards playground toys, such as hoops, balls, skipping ropes. Parent Council agreed to donate approx. £400 , twice a year to pay for replacement of these toys as they break or get lost. It will be communicated to parents what the fundraising money is being spent on. There is currently £7000 in the parent council account. There was a discussion about possibly using some of this to replace the grass in the front garden with astroturf as it is getting very muddy, and to redo the front football pitch.

A.O.B: None

Next meeting January 14th 2021.
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